
 

 

 
 
 
12th December 2023  
  
 Dear Parents and Carers,  

  
Re: General update including staffing update  
  
It has been a very good term so far with many experiences provided for so many children and, 
of course, a daily diet of high-class teaching. I just wanted to write to you at this point to update 
you on some significant staffing news.  
  
Mr Noel and Mr Sangha, two of our five Assistant Headteachers, have been appointed as deputy 

headteachers in other schools across London. This is a great achievement for both, and we are 
delighted to see their career ambitions being fulfilled. They will therefore leave at the end of this 
term ahead of taking up their new roles in January.  
  
We are, of course, sad in some ways as both Mr Noel and Mr Sangha have made a highly 
significant contribution to life at our school over many years but, at the same time, we are 
pleased for them as they have progressed from their roles here to senior posts in other schools. In 
many ways, we must see this as a great vote of confidence in the good work being done here.  
  
As you will expect, I have already put plans in place to cover their responsibilities and in the New 
Year I will begin the recruitment process to replace these roles from next September, or earlier if 
possible.  
  
Thank you for all your support of the school.  
  

Yours faithfully,  
  
  
 
Mr N. Walters  
Headteacher  
 
 


